
Invitation for Bids (IFB) 
 

TOWN OF FRANKLIN 
 
 
In accordance with MGL c. 30 section 39m, it is the intention of the Town of Franklin to retain 
the services of a construction firm for the purposes of constructing approximately 5,900 feet of 
roadway and drainage improvements on Grove Street from Tobacco Road to Kenwood Circle 
and the construction of approximately 1700 feet of shared-use path along the west side of Grove 
Street from Tobacco Road to the SNETT trailhead, all within the Town of Franklin. Two 
additive alternates for extending the shared-use path an additional 4000 feet to Kenwood Circle 
are also included. 
 
Project:  Bidders must be pre-qualified with MassDOT for HIGHWAY CONSTRUCTION for 
the amount of the Estimated Construction Cost indicated below. The work to be performed will 
include pavement milling and overlay, full depth pavement widening, a hot mix asphalt shared-
use path, concrete pedestrian ramps, new striping, signing, culvert work, and drainage 
improvements, and other incidental work as required. Work under this Contract shall be paid for 
at the contract unit bid prices, which shall constitute full compensation for all material, labor, 
equipment, etc., required to satisfactorily complete the work. Bids will be evaluated based on the 
base bid price. 
 
Estimated  
Construction Cost:  Est. $3,533,105.00 (w/ Add Alternates) 
 
Location: Grove Street  
 
Bid Documents: Download from Town of Franklin Website 
 www.franklinma.gov/bids 
    
Building Construction: Summer, 2023 
 
Proposals due:  at 10:00 am on July 13th, room 206, 355 East Central Street, 
   Franklin, MA  
  
 
All inquiries regarding this IFB shall be directed to the Town’s Chief Procurement Officer: 
 
Pam Vickery 
Franklin Purchasing Department  
355 East Central St., Room 206 
Franklin, MA 02038 
Phone- 508.520.4918 
Fax- 508.541.5253 
Email- pvickery@franklinma.gov 
 
 
 



 
 


